
 

To:  Mayor and City Council  

From:  James L. Williamson, Fleet Manager 

Date:  January 17, 2020 

Subject: Bid Tabulation for Four (4) NEW 2020 – 3/4 TON 4WD Long Wheelbase Extended or Double 
Cab Pickups 

 

Recommendation: 

That the City of Gillette award the bid to Spradley Barr, of Cheyenne, Wyoming in the amount of $30,123.00 
each or $120,492.00 total for their bid on Four (4) NEW 2020 –3/4 TON 4WD Long Wheelbase Extended 
or Double Cab Pickups 

 
Bidder Make and Model Bid Price Notes 

Spradley Barr Motors, 

Cheyenne, Wyoming 

Four (4) NEW 2020 – 3/4 
TON 4WD Ford Long 
Wheelbase Extended or 
Double Cab Pickups 

$30,123.00 

each or 

$120,492.00 

Total 

Recommend – Low Bid, 1 

minor exception 

Fremont Motors, 

Riverton, Wyoming 

Four (4) NEW 2020 – 3/4 
TON 4WD Chevrolet Long 
Wheelbase Extended or 
Double Cab Pickups 

$30,426 each 
or $121,684.00 

Total  

Not Recommended – 1 

minor exception 

Thunder Basin Ford 

Gillette, Wyoming 

Four (4) NEW 2020 – 3/4 

TON 4WD Ford Long 

Wheelbase Extended or 

Double Cab Pickups 

$30,825.66 

each or 

$123,302.60 

Total 

Not Recommended – High 

Bid – no exceptions 

Account Number Budgeted Amount Amount 

Charged to 

Account 

Balance 

604-30-37-419-70-47610 $172,494.00 $120,492.00 $52,002.00 

    

Background 
These are replacements for Unit 139, a 2008 Chevrolet pickup, belonging to Code Compliance, Unit 143, a 

2008 Chevrolet pickup assigned to the Warehouse Division, Unit 416, a 2008 Chevrolet pickup assigned to 

Animal Control, and Unit 79, a 2006 Chevrolet pickup assigned to SCADA.  The combined budget allocation 

for these units is $172,494.00 or $43,123.00 each.  Funds remaining will be used for City of Gillette decals 

and upfit requirements as needed. 
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